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September 19:  Mid-Autumn Moon Festival Evangelistic Gathering
The outreach gathering was originally planned for 100 people; however, > 180 adults purchased tickets to this special event held at a Chinese restaurant in the 13th Chinatown district near the church.  1/3rd of the adults were from a non-churched background.   The evening’s program included Chinese traditional string instruments, singing, followed by my short talk about  -- how the moon often reminds us (Chinese Diaspora) of our homeland, our roots …and also that the source of our origin is from the Creator of this universe.  
I saw the moonlight before my couch,

And wondered if it were not frost on the ground.

I raised my head and looked out on the bright moon;

I bowed my head and thought of my far-off home.
(Li Bai’s poem, Thoughts on a Still Night, translated by L.S. Robinson, 1978, from “China’s Ancient Poets”)

静夜思
床 前 明 月 光，疑 是 地 上 霜。
举 头 望 明 月，低 头 思 故 乡。
Pray for follow-up with those who showed interest in knowing more about our faith.

November 10 - 13:  The Caribbean Region Chinese CMA Missions Conference
This joint mission event was sponsored by both the Suriname and the Cayenne (French Guyana) Chinese CMA churches.  > 90 delegates came from 12 different countries in the Caribbean region. 
Rev. Andrew Leung, a veteran missionary, shared messages on the theme “Growing together, Going together”.  The conference concluded with a mission agreement to plant churches on every island in the Caribbean region.  A short term mission trip to Saint Martin Island is already scheduled next year !
Prior to the conference, I also had the opportunity to visit the Chinese C&MA churches in Martinique and Guadeloupe.  Pray as they continue to look for full-time pastoral staff.
December 23 - January 1:  Missions Rendez-Vous, Thailand
Final preparations for the conference (track A – conference; track B - mission trip) is underway.  Continue to pray for all the planning-coordination by Committee members and their teams.  
It is with great anticipation and excitement that the 113 delegates will be flying from Hong Kong, Australia, New Zealand, Canada, France, Germany, Macau, UK and India.  What a blessing to join together from our C&MA churches around the globe, with one purpose in mind  -- seeking our role in mission work.  
Pray that this conference not be “just another" mission conference and STMT.  As we look at ourselves and other co-workers ... we are all graying (or choosing different shades of hair dye !) ... becoming wider around the waist ...complaining of aches and pains ... filling prescriptions for bifocals …  If we cannot encourage young leaders to carry on the ministry, their talents/gifts, energy, creativity will remain untapped.  
Pray that we are receptive to what is shared from the main speaker, workshop speakers, discussion groups, Thai people; pray that our vision is widened as we visit Thai sites and the mission stations where missionaries serve; pray that the recent flood situation will not affect the conference; and that everyone will have safe travels to/from. 
French Arab Ministry 
Please pray for our French Arab-speaking pastor at the St. Maur (suburb church) as he co-works with the senior Chinese-speaking pastor.  Pastor Belkacem is preaching two/three times a month to a mostly second generation congregation.  Pray for his leadership role among the young adults.  The French congregation consists of approx. 40 university students and young professionals.
